
 
 

 
Snohomish County Council 

 
Committee: Public Works     Analyst:   Jim Martin 
ECAF:    71227/2021-0097 
Proposal:  Mot. 21-107     Date:   April 1, 2021 
 
Consideration:  
Authorizing the County Executive to sign Professional Services Agreement CCF01-21 
with Sargent Engineers, Inc. to provide design services for the Goodman Creek Culvert 
Replacement project. 
 
Background   

Snohomish County issued an RFQ related to the Goodman Creek Culvert Replacement 
project, for the purpose of contracting for design services which Public Works does not 
have the internal staff capacity to perform.  The project intends to replace the current 12’ 
diameter corrugated metal pipe culvert with a new bridge.  Goodman Creek Culvert is 
located at MP 46.5 on the Mountain Loop Highway, approximately 7 miles East of 
Darrington in unincorporated Snohomish County.  Sargent Engineers, Inc. was one of eight 
firms responding to the RFQ, and was selected through established Federal, State, and 
County policies and practices. 

Current Proposal  

This motion approves and authorizes the County Executive to sign Professional Services 
Agreement CCF01-21 with Sargent Engineers, Inc., for the amount of $89,068.00, and 
further authorizes the Director of Public Works or designee to approve amendments up to 
$8,909.00, provided that appropriation authority exists, for a total amount not to exceed 
$98,007.00. 

Duration:  Through December 31, 2021 

Fiscal Implications: Not to exceed $98,007 

2021 Budget:  Yes 

Future Budget Impacts:  None.  

Handling:  Normal 

Approved-as-to-form:  Yes. 

Risk Management:  Yes. 

Executive Recommendation:  APPROVE.   

Attachments:  See ECAF packet.   

Amendments:  NONE.  
  
Request:  Move to GLS on April 14th for consideration.   


